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November 2010
Dear friends,
A very warm (and it certainly looks like the UK needs it) welcome to this month’s update! Hope that you’re all surviving the sub-zero temperatures – we’ll be joining you all in a few weeks – although we’re not looking forward to the 45C+ temperature difference!
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A nice view to warm you all up...
Remember to check out this month’s video update which can be found by following this link:

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xjqS7PmQO50
Can we also take this opportunity to wish all of you a very merry Christmas and a happy new year! Hopefully, we’ll get to say that in person to some of you over the next month or so...

Brazil Life

Christmas and the New Year are extremely busy times in the project and church – this year is even busier as we prepare to head back to the UK. Rose is completing her final first year uni exams – only a few more to go – and has just celebrated her birthday! But, we’ll have to wait until next month to update you all on that. I’ve also just completed my distance learning course with All Nations on Integral Mission – it went really well.
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Birthdays at the youth group...
A Cold Christmas

Only 12 days to go until we’re back in the UK... and there’s so much to do! We’ll be in the UK until late January officially ‘on business’ which means we’ll be travelling around a lot speaking and updating people on our work in Brazil. We’d love to see as many of you as possible – our diary is filling up fast – check the latest dates and see if we’re going to be somewhere near you...

Jan 2nd – St Michaels York

Jan 5th – Newcastle – JPC Homegroup

Jan 6th – York – Cell group.

Jan 9th – Manchester Event – We have quite a few supporting churches in the North West, SAMS/CMS thought best that we do one big event in the Manchester area. The event will be at St Andrews Eccles, we’ll be involved in the morning service and in an afternoon event open to all. 
Jan 10th – Waddington Lincoln + Steering Committee

Jan 11th – St Peters Shipley

Jan 12th – 13th – People in Mission Conference, Oxford

Jan 13th – 14th – Birmingham - TBC
Jan 16th – Jesmond Parish Church Newcastle

Jan 18th – Focus Group Newcastle – TBC

Jan 21st – Globe Christian Fellowship – Newcastle – open to all.
Jan 23rd – Holy Trinity Heworth, York

Jan 25th – Braaasil. 
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Football pitch one...
Youth Work in Living Waters Church
The new football ministry which I’m heading up has had a great first month. We started to play on a grass waterlogged pitch surrounded by rubbish but have now moved to a better pitch (no water, no rubbish) which is further into the favela – it’s worked really well as we’re in the ‘heart’ of the community. Each week we’ve had over 40 guys come along (most of them have never set foot inside a church) and we’ve been having some good games and good opportunities to get to know other guys. We’ve got just about enough money to buy a strip (thanks to those of you who gave) and hope to form a proper team in the new year. We’ve already told the guys that to play in the team they have to attend the monthly youth event ‘Transform’ which they seem happy to do... and we also have plans to start up an Alpha course in the next few months.
Christmas Fund 2010

There’s still a week or so until we close the Christmas Fund for this year – so if you’d still like to give then please get in touch with me asap! 

Many thanks to all of you who have given so generously towards the boy’s Christmas for this year. As you know there’s two parts to the fund this year: the boys fund – for presents etc and the workers fund – to contribute towards their Christmas bonus! 

Our target for the boy’s fund is around £1000, we’re very pleased to currently have £850 in the bank. Perhaps we’ll hit our target in the next week!

The target for the worker’s fund is a bit more – around £1200. Thanks to those who have given we currently have £705! That’s enough to pay the 1st instalment of the Christmas bonus – hopefully some more money will come in over the next week or so to pay for the 2nd half! ( A massive thanks to all of you who have contributed towards the two funds.
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Football pitch two...
The Project
Busy, busy times in the project in the run up to Christmas and the new year. A few of the boys (as many as 5) might be going home to substitute families. Jefferson, Ian and myself have been busy writing reports and documents to hand in to the judge over the coming week or so. Jefferson and I have been busy visiting extended family members to find potential homes for our boys. Thankfully for two of our boys – brothers – we’ve found one of their aunts who is overjoyed to potentially have them stay with her. We’ve been visiting her over the past few months and taking the boys to visit. Their very happy to go and they’ll certainly do very well if they did. The reports and documents are written and the judge has our recommendation – it’s now up to her to decide. Another two boys are in a similar situation and will probably go back to stay with their aunts. It’s been a busy time but very good fun and satisfying to see our boys going to loving families. 
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Jefferson and I visiting Jonathan and Wemerson’s Aunt’s family
Three of our boys are getting baptised (in the swimming pool) this Sunday – do pray for Diego, Renato and Genevaldo as they make this public step and grow in their faith. 
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Church picnic at the beach (!)
A lot is planned for the boys in these next 12 days before we return to the UK – We’ll be spending two days in one of the shopping centres so all the boys can chose their clothes and spend the money that many of you have donated! It’s pretty manic with 12 boys in the shopping centre but they really do love it! 

A few students from the university I went to speak at last month are throwing a party for the boys next week. One of the girls is the niece of the director of one of the Recife football clubs (Sport for those in the know) and has promised to bring a footballer and some kits as presents to the party (!). Let’s see if that materialises – if it does the boys will go wild. 
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Never mind street kids – here are street pigs!
Easy Fundraising
I’ve come across two very simple ways to fundraise for MFH – at absolutely no extra cost to you! Firstly, if you register us as your charity (do it here http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/mfhp/ ) and do your online shopping by following the links then MFH will receive a percentage of your purchase – at no extra cost to you!

Secondly, set this page as your homepage http://mfhp.easysearch.org.uk/ and use it to search the web – we get some pennies for each search you make! If as many of you as possible do it then it will all add up. Easy money.

Prayer Points

1. Pray for Jefferson and the boys in the project – that they may have a great Christmas, for protection for the boys as they spend time with their families over the holidays and for rest for the workers.

2. Pray for those boys who will leave the project in the New Year – pray for protection and guidance for them.

3. Pray for the Christmas period in the project and church – that all the parties and events will go well.
4. Pray for Rose in her uni work.
5. Pray for us as we sort things out and prepare to go to the UK.
6. Pray for the youth work – our group, Transform and for the new football ministry.
7. Give thanks that we have the opportunity to return to the UK for Christmas – for a good rest and also for strength as we travel talking about our work.
Thanks again guys for all the prayer and support that you are showing us and the project. 

Prayers. 

Andy and Rose (
Contact Details and Useful Info
I thought it might be worth adding these details on the end... they might come in useful!

Project Address – 
Casa de Meu Pai

Av. Ministeiro Marcos Freire 5615

Rio Doce

Olinda – PE 53130540

Brazil

Our new apartment’s address – 

Edf. Marinas Apt 901
Av. Ministro Marcos Freire 4287

Casa Caiada

Olinda - PE 53040 - 010

Brazil

Phone Numbers – 

You can call me for 2p/min from an English landline using the following number 08444621621 then just dial one of the following numbers. 

Project – 00558134312255
Our apartment - 00558134322814

My Cell – 00558191962959
Rose’s Cell - 00558191596058
Bank Details

Project’s Charity Account – 

Service of Hope Charity

For info please contact Roger Atkinson on roger_atkinson@yahoo.com

